July 2015

The July meeting of the Fairgrove Township Board was called to order by Supervisor Keith Aeder on July 27, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.  Board members present were Aeder, Treasurer John McQuillan, Trustees Dennis Hadeway and Mike Day and Clerk Karen Goodchild.

Also present were Cemetery Sexton Doug Foster, Township Police Chief Mike Scarbrough and interested citizens Ben Grady and Fuzz Coleman.

The minutes from the June meeting were presented for approval.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.

 D.Foster brought up a couple items concerning the Cemetery:

*The finish mower, that is pulled behind the Kabota tractor, has lots of repair issues, there are no model numbers so it is almost impossible to order parts.  It is over 30 years old and he has requested we replace it.  Hadeway moved and Aeder supported to purchase, from the Farm Depot, in Caro, a 7 ft. Land Pride mower at a cost of $3,360.00.  Approved.

*Cal Prime has been contacted about giving us a bid on replacing the water lines in the Cemetery and also placing a couple more hydrants on the north end of the cemetery.

*Foster has been checking out soft ware for cemetery mapping.  He has a couple prices, will get a couple more, the programs seem to be running in the $7,000.00 range.

Ben Grady was present to inquire about what is needed to split off a building site, with buildings, from an existing farm.  He will need a survey and maybe a meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals.
F. Coleman was present to inform the board about junk cars in his area.  Aeder will contact Mr. Nicholson on Dutchter Rd. and Mr. Smith on Ringle Rd.  He is also worried about a tree, in the ditch, on the end of Oakley Rd. on Ringle Rd.  Aeder will contact the Road Commission about removing the tree.  

Police report, 

*The Village of Akron has agreed to apply for a grant for a new police car.

*The Bean Festival has requested that Policeman Scarbrough control the traffic for the Labor Day parade.  Aeder moved and Day supported this request.  Approved.
There was one zoning permit: #970, Clara Turner Trust, Sec. 12, Sheridan Rd. an 8X50 lean to garage.  Aeder moved and McQuillan supported to approve as written.  Approved.

Hadeway moved and Day supported to sign the contract for the Sheridan Rd. bridge repair at a cost of up to $2,000.00.  This bridge repair is just north of Fairgrove Rd. 

The Parking lot has been put on hold.  The estimate came in twice as much as expected.

The Financial report was presented.  Day moved and Hadeway supported to approve as presented.  Approved.  The Audit report should be delivered for the August meeting.

The bills were presented for approval of payment.  Hadeway moved and Day supported to approve as presented.  Approved;

AT&T                                                    115.55

Keith Aeder                                           616.67

John McQuillan                                     607.73

Karen Goodchild                                   650.00

Mike Day                                              120.05

Doug Foster                                        1,400.00

Deborah Young                                  1,257.00

Bruce Turner                                          69.26

Dennis Hadeway                                  120.05

Keith Aeder                                           50.79

Rob Prime                                           150.00

JohnHancock                                        37.50

Village of Fairgrove                             58.00

DTe Energy                                          91.67

AT&T                                                   42.00

ElectionSource                                     59.00

Consumers Energy                               12.50

Fairgrove Oil Co.                                 90.35

Diva Disposal                                   5,933.20

Village of Fairgrove                         9,608.00  equipment

                                                        18,000.00  coverage

Tuscola County                                   291.27

Kirk’s Supply                                       72.61

Civil Engineering                            2,143.50

Spicer Group                                      393.00

Tuscola County                                  210.50

DTe Energy                                         15.67

Doug Foster                                        700.00

Curtis Bublitz                                       18.47

Ellis Day                                              18.47

Eric Russell                                        18.47

Tuscola County Rd. Comm.         12,318.75  gravel

Void

Spartan Dist.                                        81.58

There being no other business, Hadeway moved and Day supported to adjourn.  Meeting adjourned at 9;04 p.m.  Next meeting will be August 17, 2015 at 7:30 p.m.

Respectfully

Karen R. Goodchild, Clerk

